
  

 

 

 
 

 

1200 New Jersey Avenue S.E., Washington, DC 20590 
 

 

BY EMAIL ONLY 

 

Mr. Mark Baker, President  NEF-200 

Soft Lights Foundation NHTSA-220815-006 

9450 SW Gemini Drive  NHTSA-220818-001 

OMB 44671 NHTSA-220919-008 

Beaverton, OR  97008 

mbaker@softlights.org 

 

Dear Mr. Baker: 

 

On August 5, 2022, August 11, 2022, and September 9, 2022, The Soft Lights Foundation 

submitted petitions under 49 C.F.R Part 552 requesting that NHTSA issue orders stating MY 

2021 Tesla Model 3, MY 2021 Ford Bronco, and MY 2022 Rivian R1T motor vehicles do not 

comply with Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standard (FMVSS) No. 108, Lamp, Reflective 

Devices, and Associated Equipment.   

 

This letter is to acknowledge the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration’s (NHTSA’s) 

receipt of the petitions on August 15, 2022, August 18, 2022, and September 9, 2022.  NHTSA 

will conduct a review of the petitions and will determine whether to grant or deny the petitions.  

If a petition is granted, OVSC will open an investigation to determine whether there is a 

noncompliance with FMVSS No. 108.  Regardless of whether the petitions are granted or denied, 

you will be notified of NHTSA’s decision on the disposition of the above-referenced petitions. 

 

 

      Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 
  Otto G. Matheke III 
  Director 
  Office of Vehicle Safety Compliance 
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